
White Oak Township Regular Board Meeting
December 10, 2018

Supervisor Dorwin Mashall called the regular board meeting to order at 7:35 p.m. on 
Monday, December 10, 2018.  Roll call as follows: Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Clerk 
Leela Vernon, Trustee Diane Graf, Trustee John Kemler, Rick Martinez, Zoning 
Administrator, Sheriff Wrigglesworth.  Treasurer Graf was represented White Oak 
Township at a meeting with the Drain Commissioner tonight.  Trustee Graf led us in the 
pledge of allegiance.    

A Motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Supervisor Marshall to accept the 
minutes of the November 12, 2018 Board Meeting.  Motion carried.

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to give Treasurer Graf 
the authority to roll over CD 108221988 as he sees fit since he was not at the meeting to 
present the current percentage rates.  Motion Carried.  A motion was made by Trustee 
Graf, seconded by Clerk Vernon to approve the treasurer’s report as printed and placed on 
file.  Motion carried.    

Rick Martinez, Zoning Administrator, gave his report and we went over the minutes of 
the Planning Commission meeting.  

Sheriff Wrigglesworth took the floor and went over the plans for their new facility.  

A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Kemler to pay bills.  Motion 
carried.

Supervisor Marshall adjourned the meeting at 8:06 p.m

Respectfully Submitted,

Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
White Oak Township
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